
 

Ruishton and Thornfalcon Neighbourhood Plan 
Steering Group 
 
Notes of meeting held on 20th May 2020 
 
 

In attendance: Mike Marshall (MM), Jim Claydon (JCl), Roy Bulgin (RB), Dave Duke 
(DD), Doug Lowe (DL) and Catherine Faulkner (Administrator) 

 
Due to Covid-19 the meeting was held remotely using a web-based product. 
 
1. Apologies  

There were no apologies given. 
 

2. Declaration of Interest 
JCl declared an interest as he is Chair of CCS. 
 

3. Notes of last meeting (22/4/20) 
All agreed minutes were correct.   

 
Update on action items: 
a) The Administrator to forward the approved draft policies to Ann Rhodes at SWT for 

screening of SEA and scoping of HRA - the Administrator explained that she had received 
an acknowledgement email from Ann Rhodes who had advised that the document had been 
sent to SCC for the HRA scoping.  However, SW&T are in the process of appointing new 
SEA consultants, therefore the document will be sent to whoever is appointed in due course. 

b) The Administrator to change “the transport management plan” to read “traffic management 
plan” and to include the summary plan within the Project Plan – see agenda item 5 

c) The Administrator to draft a consultation statement to be agreed with MM and JCl, and 
implement the agreed informal consultation on the draft policies - this will be discussed 
under agenda item 6 

d) The Administrator to arrange a meeting between herself, ST and JCl to discuss quoting for 
work within the project plan – see agenda item 4 

e) The Administrator to draft a briefing paper to circulate to members of the Project Team - 
completed 

f) DD to investigate alternative remote meeting packages - DD advised that he had looked into 
using Google Meet and Microsoft Teams.  The meeting today was being tried with no video 
to see whether that reduced technology problems, such as freezing.  JCl advised that using 
Teams was not his preference due to a poor experience recently.  A number of the Steering 
Group members have used Zoom and found that to work really well.  Unfortunately, the paid 
version would be required due to the length of meetings.  MM advised that the Clerk of the 
Parish Council has recently signed up to Zoom, therefore the Administrator will discuss with 
her whether the Steering Group could also use this.  Action: The Administrator to discuss 
the use of Zoom with the Clerk of the Parish Council. 
 

4. Update following remote meeting with Stuart Todd 
The Administrator had previously circulated an email from ST together with attachments of two 
fee proposals and some example documents from other Parish Councils.  JCl explained that 
there were three documents which need to be produced.   
 
Firstly, the Plan itself including the Transport Plan.  It was proposed that ST would produce the 
outline of the Plan and JCl would add the local context.  ST would then ensure that the Plan 
would meet all necessary criteria for formal consultations and submission. 
 



 

The second document required is a Basic Conditions Statement.  
As can be seen from the examples provided by ST these are 
very large and complex documents.  ST has produced these 
before for other Neighbourhood Plans and could drive this piece 
of work forwards.  The Steering Group would need to provide 
photos and the local flavour to support the document. 
 
The third document is the Consultation Document.  ST has also sent examples and a template 
which can be used.  Due to the knowledge required of the consultation processes that have 
been used to date, and how the information gained from those consultations has been used 
within the development of the policies, this work would be better produced by the Steering 
Group.  ST would then provide an oversight and ensure it meets the necessary requirements.  
The Administrator will provide all necessary information regarding the consultations. 
 
The Steering Group considered the two quotations provided by ST and agreed that they met the 
specification and considered them to be appropriately costed.  It was agreed that the Parish 
Council would be asked to approve both fee proposals.  Action: The Administrator to seek 
approval by the Parish Council of the fee proposals provided by ST. 
 
It was also agreed that once the fee proposals have been approved by the Parish Council, that 
a grant application would be submitted to Locality for the amount set out in the grant related 
proposal.  Action: The Administrator to apply to Locality for the grant related fee proposal once 
approved by the Parish Council. 
 

5. Project Plan 
The Administrator advised that ST have reviewed the project plan and had suggested the 
terminology “Transport Plan” be used as that is the usual terminology.  In addition, he had 
suggested that the timelines for the Basic Conditions Statement and the Consultation Statement 
the extended up to the outcome of the Reg 14 consultation period.  This is because both of 
these statements are ongoing pieces of work which need to be updated throughout the process. 
 
DL queried whether a presentation at a Parish Meeting/Workshop would be able to be held as 
scheduled in September due to Coronavirus.  The Administrator explained that this was an 
optional meeting and it may be decided that it is not appropriate to hold it at that point.  During 
the Reg 14 consultation period, the effects of coronavirus on that process will have to be 
considered and it may be more appropriate for open meetings to be held at that point. 
 
She explained that the previous item on the timeline the “Approval by PC of final policy and draft 
plan” would be an important meeting.  At this meeting, the Parish Council would need to fully 
understand the implications of approving the Plan, therefore it would be important to hold this 
meeting at the Village Hall and seat the Parish Councillors around the hall to ensure social 
distancing.  However, this can be considered further nearer the time. 

 
6. Consultation Process update  

The Administrator explained that ST had commented that, in his experience, statutory bodies 
rarely comment at informal consultation stages.  However, it was felt that the developers were 
more likely to comment.  Due to this, it was agreed that the invitation to provide feedback be 
sent as previously agreed explain that this is an informal stage only. 
Action:  The Administrator to invite those identified at the last meeting to comment on the draft 
Policies as part of the agreed informal consultation stage. 
 

7. Next Project Team meeting 
It was agreed that the Administrator would again draft a briefing paper for the Project Team to 
provide them with an update of actions that had been taken since the April meeting.  The 
briefing to include the Project Plan, meeting contents and fee proposals from ST,  and SEA/HRA 



 

feedback email.  Action: The Administrator to draft a briefing 
paper to circulate to members of the Project Team. 
 

8. Newsletter  
Due to Covid-19 the Newsletter is still not currently being 
produced.  It was suggested that an update be placed on the website and Facebook page 
updating parishioners of where the plan is up to, what is currently happening and the impact of 
coronavirus.  Action: The Administrator to draft an update to be placed on the parish website 
and Facebook page. 
 

9. Next Steps/Any other business 
JCl advised that he had heard SCC were undertaking a consultation on establishing a new 
unitary authority.  He understood there to be short deadlines as SCC are aiming to send the 
proposition to the Government at the end of next month.  The impact for the Neighbourhood 
Plan is that there may possibly be a delay on the Local Plan timeline. 
 
MM advised that he had not heard anything from Highways England regarding the appointment 
of a contractor and no updates had been issued regarding the A358 bypass. 
 
JCl explained that the Government had announced that a decision is being made at the 
beginning of July regarding the Stonehenge and Sparkford sections of the A303 works.  It was 
agreed that we will need to wait and see whether the Government’s priorities change regarding 
the A358 commitment. 

 
10. Date of Next Meeting  

The date of the next meeting is Monday 29th June 2020  at 10am to be held remotely.  




